
YESIM NAZLAR: Good morning, good afternoon, and good evening to everyone. Welcome to the APRALO ICANN 57 Activities call held on Friday, September 9th, 2016 at 04:00 UTC.

On the call today we have Satish Babu, Cheryl Langdon-Orr, Maureen Hilyard, and Holly Raiche.

We haven't received any apologies for today's call.

From staff we have Silvia Vivanco, Gisella Gruber, Siranush Vardanyan, Adam Peake, Kelvin Wong, and myself Yesim Nazlar.

Finally, I would like to remind everyone to state their names before speaking for the transcript purposes.

And over to you, Satish. Thank you very much.

SATISH BABU: Thank you, and let's get started. This call is to look at the most recent status of the ICANN 57 Hyderabad event. On the agenda we have here as the first item, review of action items of the last call which was on the 25th of August. Gisella, can you update us with your action items?

GISELLA GRUBER: Yes. Thank you, Satish. I sent the update via e-mail yesterday. So with regards to the timing of the Showcase, that remains [18:00] on Sunday the 6th of November. The Gala – that was just a note made –which is still

Note: The following is the output resulting from transcribing an audio file into a word/text document. Although the transcription is largely accurate, in some cases may be incomplete or inaccurate due to inaudible passages and grammatical corrections. It is posted as an aid to the original audio file, but should not be treated as an authoritative record.

for Saturday the 5th of November which has been confirmed. The details will follow later.

“Gisella to send the draft budget to Organizing Committee.” I have sent the budget through probably about five, six, hours ago which is only the catering budget which we will then complete as and when we work on the hand-outs as well as the entertainment.

“Gisella Gruber to confirm whether ICANN Meetings Team work with any local events company.” I haven’t had confirmation yet from whether they are working with an events company, and I’m just double-checking my e-mails now to see if I have had anything overnight.

And then my last action item was just to send out the Doodle which was completed. Thank you.

SATISH BABU: Thank you, Gisella. Are there any comments or questions on this?

SILVIA VIVANCO: Hello, Satish. I just want to go through my action item which was to confirm that promotional materials are available, and they will be available at ICANN 57. The brochures will be in English and Hindi.

SATISH BABU: Thanks Silvia. Yeah, the Hindi brochures are very welcome. The only small point here is that the location it is going to be in Hyderabad is not so much of a Hindi speaking area. In the North of India, most people

speak Hindi. In the South where we are located, it's a bunch of other languages but still the Hindi brochure is useful. Thanks for the work on that.

I have a couple of action items of my own. The first was following up with Tijani and his team. I think that Maureen has actually started off on that. Maureen, would you like to tell us briefly what has happened on this item – although it's my item, actually.

MAUREEN HILYARD: I didn't quite catch what you said, Satish. Are we talking about action item number two?

SATISH BABU: No, we are actually talking about liaising with Tijani on the Capacity Building session.

MAUREEN HILYARD: Right, okay. I have actually made contact with Tijani just today actually. I know that Satish has actually been talking to Tijani about the Capacity Building and Outreach Program that they ran in Marrakech. And Aziz sent me the [bits of] the program which I thought would be a good starting point for us to actually have a look at what they did, and if we have any questions, Tijani and Aziz are willing to hold a [start] meeting or another Adobe conference to talk about some of the lessons learned, some issues that would be good for us to know about if we are planning a similar sort of program.

All those activities that are on the wiki site – there’s quite a lot of information there at the moment – but I just thought it would be good to have everything there in the one space and it would be really good if you could have a look, because we’re going to have to start organizing our Capacity Building Program for our NGOs and also something in relation to outreach. I was actually just talking to members of the Outreach and Engagement co-Chairs with regards to the fact that we’ll be doing some outreach. I’m not quite sure whether the ALAC is actually looking at some outreach as part of their [thing]. I’m sure they are. And then we’ve got Adam’s Civil Society Group. We’ll be having a meeting with them just a little bit down the track.

From my point of view, I’d really like to know what these people are doing because I really don’t think it’s going to be very productive for us to be reinventing the wheel and everybody doing the same sort of things. We do need to coordinate what is going to be done. If there’s something that we see is really important, we should put it out there and let them know that that’s something that we’d like to be doing as far as outreach for APRALO itself. And that will probably concern our ALSes and any NGOs.

I guess we’ll need to know from Satish how many ALSes – I know you said there were 15, Satish. I don’t know if that was a real number. But it would be good to know if we’ve been notified yet of how many people are actually going to be coming to these sessions.

So have a look on the thing because we’re going to need to also talk about program and what’s going to be doable within our own schedules in Hyderabad. Thank you.

SATISH BABU:

Thank you, Maureen. I don't know if I am still very difficult to hear. I've asked Silvia to give me a call out on my mobile.

I have a couple of observations on these points. First is that we could have a conversation with Tijani, maybe a call with Tijani to set up this session. We will have about 15 to 20 [there are the] members of our community in Hyderabad. That's the count as of now but it might increase. We will have the minimum number required. So I think we can plan out a session with Tijani's group. The first point I would like to say is that we should probably have a call in the next few days with Tijani and his team.

So the first point I just mentioned was that a call needs to be scheduled with Tijani. The next item regarding the outreach and engagement is that I see that Adam is on this call and I had a mail from Adam that brings together several different people including APRALO, the ALAC Subcommittee on Outreach and Engagement, NCSG, NPOC, and NCUC. This group is to discuss the outreach activities at Hyderabad and a call has been scheduled for Monday, 26th September. I think this would be a useful forum to discuss across different ICANN entities on a bunch of things we could do at Hyderabad.

Maureen and I are both on this call right now. I don't know if this is a closed call. Adam, can you talk to us about this particular call?

ADAM PEAKE:

Hi. Yes, the call will be open. It will also have interpretation. We've tried to include Spanish and French, and it will be a usual open call that we hold every so often – Civil Society Engagement activities. As you said, the idea really, as you mentioned, is to coordinate what people are doing and as useful to try and invite each other to different events as you need speakers and so on, then that would be a way of making sure that different groups are represented.

It's also an opportunity for us as staff because the APAC Team is involved as well with Kelvin Wong to share the work that we're doing in terms of outreach because once we've made the contacts, very often we'll be wanting to pass those contacts on to you so that you can actually go forward and lead the ongoing outreach.

Particularly we're beginning to focus at the moment on universities. We've made contact with the Indian Institute of Technology which is a very large and prestigious technology school in the Hyderabad area. We're in touch with the National Law University where I'm sure many of you remember Vivek is a professor, Vivek was an ALAC member some years ago. And we also have quite a number of volunteers who are graduates from there.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Adam, for that update. I was wondering if some of us would like to join this call on Monday, especially somebody from the staff side, it would help to perhaps coordinate among the different groups.

That has been the development as far as the liaison with the other ICANN groups are concerned. So you've got the update from my side,

are there any other updates or comments about the previous call's action items?

HEIDI ULLRICH:

Kelvin has his hand raised and then I would like to say something as well, if that's okay. Sorry to interrupt, Holly. Go ahead.

KELVIN WONG:

I just wanted to follow up on what Adam mentioned. We have some plans to have the students from these universities that Adam just mentioned to come to the ICANN meeting, and right now we are looking at having them come either for one day or a few days. This is still we are thinking through this and with the help of some community partners to see if we can turn it into a full suite of sessions of which then we can see if we can APRALO Leadership come in to talk to them for an hour perhaps or 30 minutes or whatever – we can decide on time later – to talk to them about end user, about APRALO activities, about even Internet Governance, and anything that you think is necessary.

That's how I think we can marry some of these initiatives together and I will be sure to keep APRALO involved and in touch on some of these things that we are planning right now.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Kelvin, for that update. We're also [inaudible] another national institution called the International Institute of Information Technology, and in that mail I had suggested that we could also talk to this group. In fact, the India School on Internet Governance is being hosted by this

institution and we have contacts there as well. So if required, we can talk to them as well.

Over to Heidi now.

HEIDI ULLRICH:

Thank you, Satish. It's always nice when staff seem to be coordinated. We were speaking in the past and, Satish, on your e-mail and the last call where you were saying that you did have these contacts has brought this happening today. One of the ideas, as Kelvin mentioned, is to bring some of these academics to the forum rather than you going to them given the logistics that would be involved. One idea in addition might be to have the Subcommittee on Outreach and Engagement as well as APRALO do some sort of meeting/session with these students as well, similar to what occurred in Marrakech but this time in the forum.

I know I might be jumping a little bit, but the other idea is another idea Adam and I thought might work is that the Showcase could have a little bit of networking with civil society in it. And I think that was discussed last time and there was some interest in that. So we're here today to talk a little bit more about that when it is the right time. Thank you.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Heidi. We will discuss about the Showcase in the agenda coming up.

HOLLY RAICHE:

Can we have a discussion on the budget? First of all, thanks to Gisella to putting the figures together. So far in hand, we've got \$1,200 U.S. We need \$9,590. We did need a budget so we could go out and say to people we need this much money. I note this is only going to cover the actual cocktail reception drink and food. It doesn't cover things like entertainment. We don't know what that's going to cost. We did have some really cute little giveaway stuff at Singapore. I'm just wondering if we want something like that.

And looking at the sorts of favors that we had, it won't be expensive. But I'm just wondering now that we've got a ballpark figure, which is essentially we've got to get something like about \$9,000, can we use this budget plus a bit to start to go out to get some money in and clearly it's .asia but it may be APNIC, it may be who else, we can see. But I think, now that we've got the budget, we should plan to finalize a budget including any entertainment costs, including any little favor costs, and then start to get some sign-ups.

The other thing I wanted to mention is, in terms of entertainment what we did have some time ago after the traditional entertainment was – remember the Jazz band? I bet they'd love to play if we could make a night of it. It's just a suggestion. Thank you.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Holly. Budget now, we do have a problem with finding the sources for this. Kaili had given us informal feedback that we should not expect anything from ISC basically because they're not participating in any large scale. They're just sending one person from ISC for this time's

ICANN meeting. So they have kind of said it's not possible for them to support.

So we have our traditional partners – APNIC, the TLD .asia – that we have to talk to. So Maureen, if I remember right, you were to talk to some of those people. Is there anything else we should be doing now for raising these funds?

MAUREEN HILYARD:

Yes, if anyone would like to go and have a look on the APRALO Activities page, you'll see that I've actually managed very tentatively to find people to [inaudible] fund the [job]. And Holly, I think you mentioned the sponsors because that's who I thought you could actually work with seeing as you know them all. But what you've raised is really important. We do need to actually get out to our partners first off, and Holly did mention that as Satish mentioned, Internet Society of China is going to be looking after Kaili, so that's going to be an [expense itself].

I think this is the sort of thing we've got to do and, as we did for Beijing, we've just got to write down a whole list of things and look at some prices. I guess before we approach our partners, we really need to give them some idea of what it is that we're proposing to do and how we're going to do it and how they might be able to contribute. But as I said something in an e-mail or something as long as I don't ask to give a speech, there must be some way we can incorporate it.

I think focusing on the networking is good, and if we could actually have – this is where Satish's contacts, I'm sure you've got networks, Satish – have something just as we did in Beijing and Singapore, have something

local, have some sort of local entertainment. It doesn't have to be long because we can only afford an hour. Gisella's budget was for an hour, and I think I guess the hour starts after our formalities are all over and done with and then we just go out and that's the [after]. Is that it, Gisella?

GISELLA GRUBER:

What we usually do because it's an hour of service is if we do decide to have drinks when everyone arrives at the Showcase, then we do 15 minutes of this and then we have the speeches, etc., and then we continue the remaining 45 minutes at the end. So that's something we can look at closer to the time and just make sure that that is what we're able to do in India as well but so far we've never had an issue. Thank you.

SATISH BABU:

Silvia has raised a question asking me if there is any word from the Indian Government for the funding of the ALSes. The Indian Government appears to feel that they are spending enough on the ICANN meeting with the lunch and all that. I think that lunch is welcome, especially if it's a long meeting, so they are probably feeling that they have spent enough and they're also funding the India School on Internet Governance which is an associated program. As of now I am getting the feeling – I sent a reminder last week but there was no response – that it is possible that they may not be willing to fund anything more.

So the two things that are pending are, one is the support for the ALS representatives to travel to Hyderabad, and the second was support to our Showcase. As of now, I'm not very sure of these two support from these two points from the [government]. We might have to have a Plan B – what if they are not going to fund these two? As far as the Showcase is concerned, we were anyway not depending too much on the government of India to fund it and we were looking more towards our traditional partners. But for the ALSes, this will be a problem. Although out of the seven ALSes now, about five are already coming anyway at their own cost. So actually, there is only two of them who have not yet confirmed. They also might confirm and there is one ALS which seems to be dead. There is no response of any kind from them. Apart from that, with the other six I think eventually they will land up at Hyderabad even if we are not able to find the funding.

So this is the status of the funding from the Indian Government. Are there any questions or comments?

HOLLY RAICHE:

Just a couple of thoughts. First of all, I can remember way back when I was actually APRALO Chair, and for one event what we actually did was just literally a series of slides that showed or just a slide with the name of the ALS and a picture of the Chair of the ALS, and literally took about two or three minutes but basically I would have said about two words saying, "Look, we are the most diverse group and I'd like you all to meet these people and these are people who will just stand up when their name's called."

It took about five minutes. We had something from – at that stage it was Fadi – and we had something from Steve, just words and that was the end of the entertainment. But people were so pleased because there were drinks and food on the table, nobody cared. So in one sense we didn't do entertainment and we can manage around it, but I think we need an agenda and we certainly need to get you and Steve to open it. And I think we're probably, if we're going to do an agenda, we need to think about that fairly soon and write them letters. I think between Gisella and Heidi, what next steps do we have to have because clearly we're going to be doing something and Maureen to make sure that I've got to raise money so we can have some drinks. Thank you.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Holly. I think that's a nice idea. The only issue that I see, which is not really an issue, is that we do not have a General Assembly and only a part of our ALSes are going to be there in Hyderabad. I think there'll be about 15 to 20 ALSes represented, maybe 20 to 25 representatives. Do we then have it for all the ALSes or only for the people who are physically present there in Hyderabad?

HOLLY RAICHE:

I physically had it for all of them, and just about everyone was there. So it became a kind of a, "This is APRALO and this is how big we are and this is how many members we are." It's a way of showing off, really, and having a kind of an introduction before people started talking. It was also a way of just introducing ourselves.

My other question I think is maybe to Heidi and/or others and to you as well – do we have something, even a cute little giveaway like an APRALO badge or something like that? Is there something everybody can get that is easy like – I’ve still got my APRALO badge – just something like that to give away?

HEIDI ULLRICH:

I would first need to look if we have any leftover stock and then secondly I would ask Susie if she could just quote from about 250 or so of those buttons and see if we could cover those. No commitment, but I’m happy to take a look at that. I know that we have the brochures, we have the business cards, I wonder if, Satish, if there is something that is very typical of [Diwali] stuff that you could give away.

HOLLY RAICHE:

Yeah, that’s what I’m thinking.

SATISH BABU:

Right. Yes, we should have some of these giveaways. In Singapore, we had a very pretty button. We also have red badge with some cloth stuff around it. But that is for I think for the ALSes. Are we planning something for the members ALSes who are going to be there so as to distinguish them from the rest of the crowd or is it for everybody non-At-Large or non-APRALO kind of crowd as well?

HOLLY RAICHE: If there are enough badges, we could have everyone who belongs to an APRALO ALS have a badge and that could be the distinguishing feature. And then Cheryl just has suggested some little gift like Indian sweets or something that wouldn't be too expensive that people could have. People just like to walk away with something. It almost doesn't matter what it is. A cute little thing of Indian sweets or something would be really cute.

SATISH BABU: Thanks, Holly. I think that's a good idea. Heidi, you have something to say? Your hand is raised.

HEIDI ULLRICH: Yes. Thank you, Satish. In terms of answering your question, Satish, on who to expect, I know that they are expecting quite a few locals in addition to the normal ICANN community so I think that we should definitely expect some of them. But in addition I would think definitely At-Large people as well as the typical ICANN community as well as those locals I was talking about.

In terms of the sweets, I know that Gisella has looked into that before, not necessarily here but oftentimes in hotels, etc. there are concerns about people bringing in sweets that are not provided by the hotel itself. So that's something that I would probably need to look into.

HOLLY RAICHE: Maybe the hotel could do it up for us.

HEIDI ULLRICH: Gisella, have you looked into what the menu is? Would some sweets be available, Gisella?

GISELLA GRUBER: No, I don't have the menu through yet but I can definitely see if sweets are available. Let's not forget that we're actually in the conference center and not in the hotel in Hyderabad. So seeing we are in [the conference] center, if we are bringing any external sweets in – this may be possible, I'd need 100% clearance from our Meetings Team – but I don't see it as being a problem. We're not in the hotel itself. And if it's just sweets that we put in bowls or little sachets or something for the APRALO Showcase, it could be [no problems].

HOLLY RAICHE: That's what Maureen is suggesting, we just have bowls of sweets and APRALO members can walk around with little badges on. Just something like that. It doesn't cost much.

Gisella and Heidi, could you between you just check and is that possible? Because that would sort of solve the problem of having something to give away without spending a lot of money.

HEIDI ULLRICH: I'm just actually looking at what kind of [Diwali] sweets are available. I'm just going to give you an absolute... just take a look at [these] from Amazon – the first thing that I googled – under [Diwali] sweets. So let's

just take a look. And again, I'm absolutely not a local at all but some of those might be possibilities. So Gisella perhaps can take a look and ask meeting staff if this is possible to do something like this.

HOLLY RAICHE:

For the next meeting let's just have a little report on the sweets or something like that. I'm thinking that's a lot easier than anything else I think. And I think Gisella's right, the logistics of having sweets in the conference center, there may be some difficulties there we will have to work through.

Meanwhile, Maureen, do you have a list of what we did for Singapore and who we got money from so I can actually start having a... I think the budget, looking at the budget which is – thank you, Gisella, for doing this – it looks as though we're looking at around \$10,000 that we have to raise. Do we have a list of who we got money from in the past so that I can start on that?

MAUREEN HILYARD:

I don't have a list but staff might have something.

HEIDI ULLRICH:

Yes, we can look at who were sponsors in the past. I can ask Susie about that.

HOLLY RAICHE: Thanks, Heidi. That would be really helpful because now that we've got sort of a ballpark figure this is what we need, then we can go cap in hand and say, "Could we please have X and this is what we're going to do and it's going to cover these things based on hotel costs and we expect these number of people." Should we also promise, if somebody gives us money, that they're allowed to have exactly 30 seconds to say hello?

SATISH BABU: Yes, I think that is polite in most cases, because we don't have any outsiders, we only have our own partners. We have had [inaudible] with all our partners. So that's fine.

HOLLY RAICHE: Satish, in the introductions you'd be introducing Göran and you'd be introducing Steve, and clearly what you'd have to say is – we could do a script as well – would be to say, "Please enjoy. The food is ICANN but also with the very generous support of X and X and X," and list the people. And if they're there, make them wave or something so that people are aware of who's giving money.

Siranush: "Money first. Thirty second speech comes." She's right, of course.

SATISH BABU: I think we will need a script, and I'll request others to help out in this script writing, that we don't miss out anyone.

Are there any other general comments? Maureen, did you have any comments?

MAUREEN HILYARD:

Holly and I will probably work together on the sponsorship thing. We did it in the past. I also think that, I guess as Siranush has done in the past, her speech always included thanks for the sponsors and I think that as long as there's some acknowledgement I don't think that we've never really people jumping up and saying, "I've got to have my five minutes' worth." I think as long as we've got a plan and say we're going to [go at] two minutes for sponsorship things or something and I don't think they'll take us up on it anyway. We just need their money.

HOLLY RAICHE:

[Edmund] never does more than just wave his hand. He doesn't want to speak. Really all they're going to do is just wave and say, "Have a great time and lovely to see you, blah, blah, blah."

MAUREEN HILYARD:

That's right. Just saying, "Dot-Asia, thank you, [Edmund]," and he'll just do a wave and that acknowledgement, I think they don't mind that.

HOLLY RAICHE:

Excellent. Silvia, thank you for the link to the outreach event thing in Singapore. Looks good. Okay, have we covered everything that we need to cover?

SATISH BABU: No, we have a couple of items left. We are running short of time so I think we have covered everything up to 5. Next is [inaudible] Ambassadors, from Maureen or staff. Maureen, would you like to start off?

MAUREEN HILYARD: Yeah, I'll just start off. I had made contact with the two young ladies and we've had a little chat. They're still very much involved with the difficulties that everybody else is experiencing with regards to the visa. Fortunately, that's not my domain. That's up to Glenn and Judith to help them sort through that. But yes, I'm just getting to know them and again, I just need to know what we're doing and what sort of activities we're planning within the program so we can talk about that and see how they're going to fit in on top of their Fellows program and I'll probably have to speak to someone in our midst who will help me sort out a program for them. Thank you.

SATISH BABU: Right.

CHERYL LANGDON-ORR: Seeing as I'm a longstanding, card-carrying member of the Civil Society Engagement Group, I would like us to establish finally – on this call now would be good, thank you, before I leave – if we are going to have a activity that is a joint, networking, one. I think that's an excellent idea. I saw Maureen in support of that. But if we can make that official, then

we can have an action item on Heidi and Adam to do whatever it is they need to do to hopefully look at sharing of some costs as well.

SATISH BABU: Absolutely. Thanks, Cheryl, for asking for that to be formalized. So we will officially have the networking aspect built into the agenda so that it's highlighted. Maureen is also agreeing with that. Staff, please note that as an action point. Are there any other comment?

HOLLY RAICHE: Satish has disappeared. I guess he has.

MAUREEN HILYARD: We've lost him. Where were we up to anyway? I think we've talked sponsorship.

HOLLY RAICHE: "The [Tribal] Ambassadors is a joint CS-APRALO event – Heidi." Heidi, do you want to talk about this?

HEIDI ULLRICH: I think we have an action item on the civil society, so that's great. Thank you very much. I think we were on the issue of the NARALO Tribal Ambassadors.

MAUREEN HILYARD: This is your baby.

CHERYL LANGDON-ORR: I've talked about Tribal Ambassadors.

HEIDI ULLRICH: Sorry, we've finished. That was fast. Item 7 is sponsorship. And I think we've done that. [Inaudible] promotional. I think we've done that, too. So when do we meet next and [inaudible]?

SATISH BABU: Hello.

HEIDI ULLRICH: We've finished everything, Satish.

SATISH BABU: Yeah, we are finished. Sorry for the interruption. The promotional materials I think we have already covered. So thanks very much. Are there any last comments?

HEIDI ULLRICH: Next call.

SATISH BABU: Right. When is the next call? In two weeks' time? Yeah, Cheryl says two weeks. So we will say two weeks after that, maybe every week. So the

next one will be in a couple of weeks' time and after that probably every week.

HOLLY RAICHE: Well, let's just see what has to be done. That's the 23rd isn't it?

SATISH BABU: 23rd of September. So is that okay?

UNIDENTIFIED FEMALE: Okay. That's fine.

HEIDI ULLRICH: Gisella has her hand raised and I just have one more point as well. I'll let Gisella go first.

SATISH BABU: Gisella, please go ahead.

GISELLA GRUBER: Thank you very much. Just noted that we need to have a call with Tijani. I was wondering what the time frame was on this and who would be joining, whether it was just the group that's on today and just adding Tijani to that, in which case I suggest probably in less than two weeks, early next week if possible as we need to start moving forward with the Capacity Building sessions. And just as an update, as it stands now we're

working on the schedule for Hyderabad and still putting all the pieces of the puzzle together.

So the meeting starts on the Thursday, and Saturday, Sunday, Monday, and Tuesday, we're currently holding the lunch sessions for the APRALO-ALS Capacity Building sessions. Hopefully we'll be able to have a full hour. It depends on how the lunch will be served as this is now sponsored by the Indian Government. So we're working on that as well but just not to forget that we've put the four slots in over the lunch time and we need to have the call with Tijani rather sooner than later to start working on the program and to see whether we're going to have any guests joining us for these sessions, etc.

Thank you.

SATISH BABU:

Thanks, Gisella. I have a scheduled travel next week which is not yet confirmed, unfortunately. So can we decide early next week when the Tijani call can be held? I suggest there should be sometime next week itself, but I am not able to commit to an exact date right now. But I will be able to commit on Monday or Tuesday. If that's okay, we can plan for a meeting end of the week next week.

GISELLA GRUBER:

Thank you, Satish. What I will do then is if I can send a Doodle around for next Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday to have a call, and if you can complete it as soon as you have your schedule.

SATISH BABU: Right, thanks. That'll be fine. Heidi?

HEIDI ULLRICH: Thank you very much, Satish. I just wanted to confirm that Maureen, I believe you will be the one speaking on the subcommittee on Outreach and Engagement updating those members on the activities that are being planned by APRALO, including possible interaction with academics within the forum and then also possible joint events with the civil society activities as well.

SATISH BABU: Okay. This is all regarding the call on 26th Monday.

UNIDENTIFIED FEMALE: I believe that's when it's scheduled.

SATISH BABU: Okay. Any other comments? I see Maureen had her hand up but now she's out. Any other closing comments? I think we have completed the agenda I think.

Okay, hearing none, thank you very much for joining this call. The next call will be with Tijani some time end of next week, and the next call for this particular agenda will be on 23rd as of now.

So thanks again and see you at the next call.

UNIDENTIFIED FEMALE: Thanks, everyone.

UNIDENTIFIED FEMALE: Bye-bye.

[END OF TRANSCRIPTION]